

Minutes of the Full Council meeting held on Monday 12th June 2017 at 7.30pm in the Parish Office, Great Linford House, 1 St Leger Court, MK14 5HA.

Present: Councillors; ^{EmC} Bedford, Burgess, Calverley, Crooks, El-Zamek, Hyacinthe, Lawar, Macaulay, Maclean, Neate, Panes (Chair), Widdowson

Co-opted Cllrs after declaration item 3, Cllrs: Khan, Coker, Ward and Heale.

Also Present: Parish Manager and two members of the public.

1. **Apologies** were received and accepted from Cllrs Bedford and Foskett (holiday) and Cllr Stabler (unwell) these were accepted by all.
2. **Declaration of members' interests** – none
3. **Co-option of Cllrs.** Cllr Widdowson proposed the co-option of Shadat Khan to the Conniburrow Ward, Gbolade Coker and Trevor Heale to the Downhead Park and Willen North, Rob Ward to the Pennyland and Bolbeck Park Ward. This was seconded by Cllr Burgess and all agreed. All documents were duly seen and adopted.
4. **Minutes of the previous meetings** on the 31st May 2017. There were several amendments proposed;
Cllr Calverley proposed amendments to several minutes:
 - 4.1. Pg 824 5th paragraph, was the money to be for the call-in and not just the neighbourhood plan. After discussion, the resolution as written stands.
 - 4.2. The Chair stated that the proposal made by Cllr Widdowson should be upheld but that by implication GLPCs challenges was that the Neighbourhood plan policies were not rigorously applied and therefore challenging this meant that GLPC challenges the decisions made on 1 Yeomans. This reiteration was agreed by all.
 - 4.3. An agreement was made that GLPC would support the Blakelands Residents' Association where possible. This amendment was agreed.
 - 4.4. Item 5.1 Cllr Calverley proposed that CITL or Telemaster should be considered, the preferred option would be to accept an annual income as opposed to a lump sum. This amendment was agreed by all.
 - 4.5. Cllr Crooks requested that item 12 should read Annual Parish **Council** meeting, this was agreed. He also noted that in relation to item 8 his interest was "personal" not pecuniary.

With these amendments, it was agreed by Cllr Macaulay that the minutes should be agreed, this was seconded by Cllr Crooks and all agreed.

5. **Matters arising** - none raised.

6. **Public Questions time** – members of the public attended to discuss a planning application. After this the Chair asked council to agree to the change in the order of the agenda and consider all planning issues next. This was agreed by all.

8. **Planning**

8.1. Report on Planning Progress no update was available

8.2. Memorandum on all the applications. Cllrs Maclean and Calverley presented a verbal report:

8.2.1. 17/01013013/CLUP 54 Broadway Ave No
Comments are made as there does not appear to be a material issue.
This was proposed by Cllr Calverley, seconded by Cllr Maclean and
voted as 14 for, 0 against and 2 abstentions.

8.2.2. 17/01205/clup 27 Smeaton Close Blakelands No
Comments are made as there does not appear to be a material issue.
This was proposed by Cllr Maclean, seconded by Cllr Crooks and all
agreed.

8.2.3. 17/01270/ful Church Farm House Objection was
proposed by Cllr Maclean following the comments raised in Cllr
Stabler's previous report. This application does not follow the
planning criteria in relation to an annex. This was seconded by Cllr
Lawar and voted as; 14 for, 0 against and 2 abstentions.

There were some discussions as to the involvement that Cllrs should make in a planning application which would then come back for scrutiny by the same group of Cllrs. It was suggested that Cllrs could work with all resident to resolve any issues that resulted from a planning application. Cllrs El-Zamek, Calverley and Stabler would review this application with residents.

8.2.4. 17/01229/ful 14 Speedwell Place Objection Cllr
Calverley proposed that this application should be opposed based on
noise disturbance, car parking and inadequate outdoor space for
utilities. This was seconded by Cllr Burgess and voted as: 15 for, 1
against and 0 abstentions. Cllrs raised the concern that there is likely
to be a lot of negative impact on other residents around this house.

7. Governance internal audit

- 7.1. Cllr Neate as Lead Cllr Finance had reviewed the report from the internal auditor in relation to the end of year. The comments and subsequent actions are noted and will be covered by the Finance and Governance working group. This was seconded by Cllr Widdowson and all agreed.

9. Future Vision for GLPC


A presentations was provided by Cllr Panes

After the presentations Cllrs discussed some of the thoughts on how we should move forward with the changes that are to occur. These ideas and thoughts are documented separately as notes not official recordings of the meeting.

10. The next meetings were confirmed as:

- | | |
|---|----------------------|
| 10.1. Wednesday, 28 th June 2017 | Full Council Meeting |
| 10.2. Wednesday, 26 th July 2017 | Full Council Meeting |
| 10.3. Monday 14 th August 2017 | Full Council Meeting |

The meeting was closed at 21:17

Chair  Date 26 JULY 2017